Draft Minutes
      

           WETHERDEN PARISH COUNCIL
               Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 25th April 2022 at 7.30.pm

Present: Cllr Richard Thurman (Acting Chair), Cllr Andrew Lewis, Cllr Stacey Lascelles  

In attendance: District Cllr Rachel Eburne, District Cllr Keith Welham,       County Cllr Andrew Stringer and four members of the public
2022/340
Apologies for absence


Cllr Duncan Perry, Cllr Stephanie Hensley
2022/341
Declarations of Interest


None declared.

2022/342
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting  
The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 21st March 2022 were approved as a true record and signed by Cllr Thurman.
2022/343
District Councillor’s report – Cllr Rachel Eburne

Cllr Rachel Eburne’s report was previously circulated and noted. Main points included the Local Cycle and Walking Infrastructure that encourages active travel and helps reduce the effects of climate change. Schemes in and around Wetherden are:-  

Medium Term – safer crossings in Elmswell, at the station/junctions of Church Road, Warren Lane, New Road, Cooks Road, Church Road.              Long term – make Ashfield Road/Grove Lane safer for walking, potentially as a ‘quiet lane’. 


MSDC is undertaking a Community Governance Review across the whole district. Submissions can be made until 27th May.

Request from Wetherden for Locality Budget Funding is being progressed,     a decision to be made shortly. A CIL funding enquiry for playground equipment to be submitted after 1st May.
2022/344
Suffolk County Councillor’s report - Cllr Andrew Stringer

Deferred until later in the meeting.

2022/345
Public Participation

An update on Footpath 51 was requested. Cllr Perry has spoken with James Rand, the field tenants have made good some of the Lane, the chapel has given permission for tenants to park in the car park and access the field from behind the chapel, thereby limiting vehicular use of the track. In response, it was pointed out the tenants are still using the track twice a day. Cllr Perry to speak again with James Rand.

Concerns were raised relating to the increase in traffic, particularly HGV’s coming through the village during the current A14 survey works and what is likely to happen when the actual road works are carried out. To discuss what plans are being made regarding diversion routes i.e. a 24 hrs contraflow system, access only signage? a site meeting with Highways England to be arranged. Elmswell Parish Council to be invited to attend. It was furthermore recommended a campaign be started now. For added support, Jo Churchill MP to be contacted.

On a daily basis, four/five trucks are still leaving the main road and driving through the village. Photos to be taken and sent to Trading Standards.
2022/345
Clerk’s report

In the process of preparing the end of year accounts in readiness for the annual audit. No additional items to report other than those on the agenda. 
2022/346
To receive any planning applications validated since the last meeting

DC/22/01133 Reserved matters: Erection of 1no dwelling and cart lodge with office/storage over: Cedar Lodge, Kates Lane, Wetherden.            Permission Granted.

DC/22/01008 Erection of single storey extension (following demolition        of conservatory) and construction of cladding: 4 Church Walk, Church Street, Wetherden.

Permission Granted.
2022/347
To receive the finance report and authorise payments

a) The finance report for the month ending 31st March 2022 stands at £39,647.74. The following payments for March were retrospectively approved.

Litter picker

66.90


SALC


54.00


ICO


35.00


Anglian Water
12.35


Clerk’s salary

322.14


Bank charges
5.00


b) The year-end financial schedule for 2021-2022 was approved.
2022/348 
New play equipment update

Little movement since the last meeting. Two companies have been asked to quote for new equipment. Price from Action Play Leisure for the toddlers area, including new swing seats in the older children’s section (excluding the cost of fencing) is in the region of £17,000. Kompan has yet to send their quotation. Adult fitness equipment to be considered.   External funding to be sought.
2022/349
Quiet Lanes update

Cllr Hensley has a meeting in the coming week to produce spreadsheets for costings and locations. These will be submitted to Highways for their approval. Great Ashfield have offered one of their spare signs and will be considering our request to plug into their scheme at their next Parish Council meeting. Additionally, they have asked that houses within their parish are leafleted with our intentions. If approval is given from Elmswell, Grove Lane to be added to the Quite Lanes scheme. This would involve leafleting houses on Grove Lane in addition to the extra ones in Great Ashfield.
2022/350
Wetherden Charities

No further update at present.

2022/351
Zero Carbon by 2050

Still awaiting information on car charging points and grants.

2022/352
To consider common/playing field/projects and concerns

Work to clear the fallen tree on the Common to be started on Tuesday 26th April. A tree inspection is currently in hand.
2022/353
Correspondence



Cllr Hensley has spoken with Chris Batten, our litter picker, and after frequent near misses will no longer be litter picking up Rectory Hill.         It was pointed out this was the same stretch of road highlighted at the previous meeting as dangerous. Options put forward but unrealistic due to cost, included additional signage, passing places, road narrowing, road widening, one way system. Cllr Stringer to consult with Officers for their ideas on what could be achieved.
2022/354
Urgent matters to be brought to the attention of the Council

There were no urgent matters.
2022/355
Suffolk County Councillor’s report - Cllr Andrew Stringer

Cllr Andrew Stringer’s report was previously circulated and noted. Topics included the vote on the disapproval of current plans by Sunnica to build the country’s largest solar farm in Suffolk and East Cambs. SCC have requested the government reject the plans in their current form. Felixstowe Port, Harwich Port and Stowmarket’s ‘Gateway 14’ Business Park are set to become part of Freeport East. Unfortunately, the Bus Back Better strategy aimed at improving services across Suffolk will not be getting any funding from the Department of Transport. The District Council will, however, be purchasing two electric buses.

Questions were raised relating to lorries still using Park Road; advised to take photographs and forward to Trading Standards who have the ability to prosecute. Westbound A14 diversions during overnight road closures; suggested speaking to Highways England at the planning stage, lobby Jo Churchill MP.
2022/356
Date of next meeting

Monday 16th May at 7.30pm.
With no further business the meeting closed at 8.40pm.
